
08/02/2020 

MRS Sheridan Nuss 
- 22 Deakin ST 
Forestville NSW 2087 
michaelnsheri@optusnet.com.au 

RE: DA2018/1924 - Forest Way FRENCHS FOREST NSW 2086

I believe the right hand turn at traffic lights, leading directly from the shopping centre onto 
Forestway has been rejected and current traffic modelling shows that there will be a significant 
increase in traffic travelling south and north along Grace Avenue towards Altona Avenue. This 
will undoubtedly increase traffic along the back streets including Deakin Street, where we live . 

In the 22 years that we have lived in this street, the traffic has become increasing worse year 
by year and since the roadworks have commenced, some days it's almost impossible to drive 
out of the driveway due to traffic backed up because of slow moving traffic along Warringah 
Road and with the new developments this will be a daily issue. Street parking of people 
catching public transport will also be on the rise, causing all sorts of problems in the back 
streets. 

With the recently built low income boarding house on cnr of Warringah Road and Altona 
Avenue which has insufficient carparking spaces, it is already causing a problem with traffic 
flow from Grace Avenue due to parked cars outside and along Altona Avenue. Walkom Street 
is also a carpark during the working day for public transport users and it's only a matter of time 
before the other back streets will be used as a carpark.

Another issue which seems to be on the rise is house break-ins in the area. 

Some form of traffic control is required to keep the back streets safe, relatively quiet, clean and 
pleasant to live in. 

Thank you for your attention in this matter. 
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